[image: image1.png]North Carolina 7}!

COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   January 25, 2019   10-12 noon
Location: The Redwoods Groups, Inc., 2801 Slater Rd., Suite 220 Morrisville, NC 27560 
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Bob Crayton, Lacy Flintall, Tanisha Holder, Sonia Hopkins, Sandy Mann, Dale Mann, Jennifer Meade, Kamu Mimy, Ashley Bass Mitchell, Kyle Reece, Annette Richardson, Susan Robinson, Vanessa Collier-Robinson, Joanne Scaturro, John Stephens
New/Guest Members:  
Phone: 
Adobe:  Sonja Frison, Jeanne Paterson, Wanda Douglas
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to accept the January 11, 2018 minutes. Correction needed to a member’s name spelling. The motion passed to accept minutes after correction. Minutes approved.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Additional topics:

End of Meeting:
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda 
Meeting Location:
Listserv Info:
Website: 
	Open Announcements: 
· The Helping Hands training portal developed in partnership between Social Marketing committee and NC State will be ready to receive training to be posted to the site for a run through. Afterward, we will have members submitting training to the TA & Training Committee for approve posting to the training portal.
· Any member who would like to be placed on the executive committee agenda for sharing new ideas for sub-committees or our collaborative, please email Joanne. Ideas can cover any work for our subcommittees and do not have to be limited to just one committee. 
· Vanessa will be leaving NAMI and will hold a position as an intensive in-home specialist. 
· The Family, Youth, and Cross-systems Training Center will host an event March 26, 2019, in Burlington celebrating the voice of families and youth, a project of NC Families United. 
· Sonja Hopkins reported their local collab in Bladen County finally has representation from the Faith Base Community at the table.
· Susan Robinson spoke on the stakeholder webinar held yesterday January 10 and encourages people to participate in these webinars. She will continue to share the link with the information through the collaborative listserv. 

· Lacy Flintall- Youth has a lot going on and he is currently working on Raise the Age and Community In collusion. The people involved are looking to pilot a project for transition age youth through the division of MH. 
· Kyle Reece- Youth MOVE has been busy expanding chapters over the last few months. We will be going to Chatham County to assist/access their meeting and they will attend ours as a learning opportunity which is important to growth. Our Annual Leadership series, we would like to have 40 youth to attend in the Burlington area. The time frame of the event has been revised to one weekend instead of 5 weekends. The official date is undetermined. It may be a weekend in June.  March 9 is the first Youth Move meeting of the year. The location will be 795 Boone Station Dr., Burlington. We will need a head count for those wanting to attend. Feedback: Kami Mimy would like to involve her group in Durham to be a part of the leadership series.  

· Chandrika- What’s Up Breakfast Series- February 6 at 8:30 Chatham County - Supporting Families of LGBTQ+ Youth Part 2, March 1 8:30-10:30 in Alamance County topic will be Health Disparities Initiative. 
Suggestions-Highlight dates of events in the minutes if possible and if you need to get the message out prior to the reminder mail then send to Susan and/or Renee for the information to go out to the listserv.
Topic: SOC Institutes: We have received valuable feedback on the institutes we did last year. We are looking to maybe partner again and offer institutes in the same fashion. Each community exhibits their ability to tap into resources which help with the cost of the institutes such as lunches.  
Topic: ByLaws.Fleshing out changes that need to be identified as we have new members to join us. NCFU serves as a fiduciary agent for the collaborative. Redwood group documents our meetings as in-kind services. Online Training has a fee attached and offers certificates. We do have funds and we have a finance committee that reports to the executive committee and will they are scheduled to report in February. 

The suggestion of Streamlining committees-- one combination may be Training and TA combined with Membership since the focus now will be training new members since we developed to Orientation for New Members and Buddy System for New members. ByLaws page 10 line 28 remove BECOMING because they longer exist in Durham; ByLaws page 3 Replace Foster Families Alliance of NC with NC Foster Associates. Also on page3 in the bylaws, add Fetal Alcohol Syndrome and CFAC...add wording “the list here is not representative of all members.” 
Please send any revisions of the By-Laws to Susan by noon prior to Feb. 7, 2019. 

Topic: Open Positions: Stacy and Joanne received a note from Anthony regarding his resignment of the position Agency Vice Co-Chair and since Chandrika is moving to Family Co-Chair that opens up the Family Vice Co-Chair position. We will be accepting nominations. Joanne has agreed to stay as agency co-chair as the bylaws permit her to do.  
· Susan-Showcased the collaborative website and the Membership Committee video.
Topis: Annual Meeting Feedback—-Question 1-What stood out or what did you learn?  
· State panel and Youth Transition information were great to hear. 
· Was great to hear what the higher state officials are working on and how we can support them. 
· Takeaways—reconnect with people and people having the chance to represent their organization.
·  Having a face to face meeting or connection is great to strengthen our work. 
· The small group being able to connect and hear what they are working on across the state. 
· Opportunity for people to come together to gain knowledge and plan.

Suggestions: Is Dec the only time to offer the Annual meeting?  Collectively it has worked for most members due to the workload we all have throughout the year. 

Question 2- What are the things you want to hear more about? For example, inviting more state officials to hear more about a certain topic. >>It would be nice to have an opportunity to ask questions after the panel but the state officials were too busy to do a Q & A. Maybe connect with Lisa Cayley, Section Chief at DSS and follow up on how family and youth can participate in future DSS initiatives. 

As a collaborative, we can contribute and put wheels on the foundation work done at the state level. We need to continue to support our state leaders.
Adjourn 12:00 noon
February 8, 2019. The scheduled for the 2019 meetings is located on our website at www.nccollaborative.org
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

The Redwoods Groups, Inc., 2801 Slater Rd., Suite 220 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: https://nccollaborative.org/  

Scroll to the bottom of the web page and click “Learn More”

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 
www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box.
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